Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
November 01, 2018, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:  Al Krygeris, Jed Schwartz, Tom Marshall
1.0 Visitors: Bruce Carpenter, Bruce Putnam, Don Revane, Dave DeFosse, Chris Tanner, Linda Marshall

2.0 Minutes: Marshall moved to approve the meeting minutes of October 25, 2018, Schwartz second all voted in favor.   

IMPORTANT DATES:
November 5, 2018, Planning Board Meeting 6:30 pm at the Town Hall
November 8, 2018, Selectmen meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall. 
November 10, 2018, Special Town Meeting to adopt RSA 31:19, 9:30 am at Camp Morgan Lodge. 
November 14, 2018, Park & Rec meeting 6:00 pm at the Townhall
November 21, 2018, Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 am at the Town Hall


DID YOU KNOW!!


State General Election
Voting, November 6, 2018
Camp Morgan Lodge
8:00 am – 7:00 pm





Special Town Meeting 
Saturday, November 10, 9:30 AM Camp Morgan Lodge
3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Christopher Poole Tm # 25-101 requesting a building permit to construct a 20’ X 20’ two and a half story home. Zoning Board of Adjustment moved to approve a 20’ variance from the road frontage with a vote of 4-0. Marshall moved to approve the building permit Schwartz second all voted in favor. Permit # 45
3.2 Maurice King Tm # 16-107 requesting to place a 22’ X 16’ carport previously placed. Zoning Board of Adjustment requested the carport to relocate on one’s property for a lesser variance. King accommodated. The Zoning Board of Adjustment moved to approve the request variance with a vote of 4-0 allowing a 25’ variance from the road frontage and a 15’ variance from the property’s sideline. Marshall moved to approve the carport Krygeris second all voted in favor. Permit # 18-46.
3.3 Maurice King requesting a building permit to construct a 10’ X 20’ shed. Schwartz moved to approve the building permit Krygeris second all voted in favor. Permit # 18/47


4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Nan Schwartz and Andrew Hatch (planning board) 
· Discussed possible Land Use Ordinance changes.  
· Proposed edits to the current building permit
· Requested the selectmen to provide a letter to a property owner explaining the board’s decision regarding a business permit. Schwartz to provide a draft of the letter. 
4.2 Phil Barker informed the selectmen that the old highway garage Transom light on the side of the building is exposed. DeFosse to reach out to the contractor for repair of Transom light and Kevin Electric for a proposal to change the security lights to LED with photo sensors. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Bruce Carpenter (Health Officer)
5.1.1 Updated the selectmen on three outstanding violations of the LUO. 

 6.0 PUBLIC: 
6.1 Chris Tanner discussed briefly that the weather has been a deterrent from allowing him to remove the vehicles from his family's property




7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1Email thanking the select board for taking time to meet with him regarding a personnel matter 
7.2 State of New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration, Re: provided the documents to help 
Municipalities understand the equalization process and the new system.
7.3 New Hampshire Municipal Association, Re; Annual Conference Notice 
7.4 Matt Serge (town council) provide a copy of Notice of decision, Re: case # 220-2017-CV-00017, filed
7.5 Lake Sunapee Region VNA & Hospice autumn 2018 brochure, placed in the public reading file.
7.6 Denise Roberts provided the Land & Building Restrictions for Lake Ashuelot Estates.  

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]8.1 The selectmen reviewed the balances on both bonds. After review, Marshall asked to revisit the previous week's conversation regarding paying down the fire/rescue bond. Marshall feels that the project can be considered complete. After several comments from the public along with Don Revane explaining that the town had bought the bond when the project is deemed complete the money stops being spent. Marshall suggested to Schwartz that he would add an additional seven thousand dollars in expenditure for carpet and flooring and would you then call the project complete. Schwartz expressed that he felt that the expenditure for those two items would complete the partial renovation and could not think of anything else that would be needed, but he was not willing to vote on that tonight. He feels that the board should consult with the town council to ensure the correct steps are being taken to determine when the project can legally be declared complete and get clear guidance on the best way to pay down the bond.  Schwartz also expressed his opinion that the taxpayers should have a vote at the 2019 town meeting regarding this decision. The public expressed this was already voted on at last years town meeting the taxpayers agreed that all under expenditures should go back to pay down the bond. 


 


9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Marshall moved to approve and sign a Quit Claim Deed for Tm # 24/12, Schwartz second all voted in favor.  DeFosse to forward to Sullivan County Registry of Deeds for recording. 
9.2 Krygeris moved to accept the five hundred dollar donation to the Food Pantry given by Granite State Pioneer Club. Schwartz second all voted in favor. 
9.3 Schwartz moved to sign the MS - 535 Krygeris second all voted in favor. DeFosse to forward to DRA

10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 8,790.27 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 14,914.28 for the week of October 27, 2018.

11.0 ADJOURNMENT
11.1Schwartz moved to adjourn at 8:19 pm and Krygeris second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse
